
 

April 25, 2011 
 
 
The Honorable Mark Hammond 
Secretary of State 
Columbia, South Carolina 29201 
 
Dear Secretary Hammond, 
 
I, Nikki R. Haley, Governor of South Carolina, request that the individuals listed on the attached 
sheet be commissioned as Law Enforcement Officers as requested by Mr. John E. Frampton, 
Director of the South Carolina Department of Natural Resources in his letter to me dated April 
12, 2011.  These appointments are effective April 18, 2011. 
 
A copy of this letter is attached for your information. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Nikki R. Haley 
 
NRH/mw 
 
Attachment 
 
cc: Lt. Robert McCullough, South Carolina Department of Natural Resources 
 
 


